## FORT SMITH ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB

Fort Smith, Arkansas



February Meeting
Thursday, February 18, 2016
Chili/Soup
6:30 pm



#### BIRTHDAYS!!!

Mar. 8 - Marlene Tucker March 14 - Bob Rogers March 15 - Juanita Warnock

March 28 - Zoe Branch

### ANNIVERSARIES!!!

March 13 – Jerry & Donna Pentzer March 18 – Jerry & Carole Barnes

## LUNCH AT THE STONE HOUSE

In lieu of the February 6<sup>TH</sup> Saturday morning breakfast it was decided to have lunch at the Stone House Restaurant at Chaffee Crossing. The

tour began with a visit to Remember When Antiques on Burrough Road where here Bill Schemel found and couldn't resist a belt with <u>BILL</u> on the buckle and others found things they couldn't do without. Then the tour traveled to the Restaurant for a fun time and for those interested, a trip to another antique mall followed. Those attending were: the Baldwins, Jerry Barnes, June Boyd, DeArmonds, Hallsteds, Hugs, Johnstons, Kelleys, Bill McKee, Plunketts, Bill and Mark Schemel, Shroeders and Jay Wells and guest.





FEBRUARY 18th, 6:30 PM - FSAAC monthly meeting at 6:30 pm. Bring your favorite soup or chili.

## Items discussed at the January meeting:

.....Different Ways to make money for the club's treasury. To depend strictly on the traditional pie auction and cake walk puts us in the RED.

.....Donna suggested we sell \$1 tickets at each meeting and draw for a winner with half of the proceeds going to the winner and half stay in the treasury.

.....Possibilities for Saturday drives when the weather warms up: Jim Gattis and Frank Hug offered garage tours.

.....Bill Hallsted suggested we incorporate tours with car shows around the area.

February 19-21 – 52<sup>nd</sup> Annual Darryl Starbird's Rod and Custom Car Show – River Spirit Center, Fairgrounds, Tulsa, OK

February 19-22 - Decatur, Texas Spring Swap Meet

March 6-7 Heart of Oklahoma Shawnee, OK – OK EXPO Center

March 19-20 Prewar Swap Meet - Chickasha, OK

March 20-21 - Norman, Oklahoma - Second Anniversary - all transportation swap meet - Cleveland fair grounds.

January question: What was Ford's answer to the Chevy's corvette and other legal street racers of the 1960's'

**Answer: The 1960 Plymouth Valiant** 

February question: What was the first car fitted with an alternator, rather than a direct current dynamo?



## FSAAC DUES SHOULD BE PAID AT THE FEB. 18<sup>TH</sup> MEETING OR MAILED TO: RON PLUNKETT – 8809 COPPER OAKS LANE – FORT SMITH, AR 72903

### SUNDAY MARCH 13, DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS - MOVE CLOCKS UP ONE HOUR!!



Doc Brown had 2<sup>nd</sup> surgery in Little Rock, February 3<sup>rd</sup> for an additional removal of part of his colon. He is with his daughter Marcie and is doing well........

Don Redding had surgery, January 27<sup>th</sup> for removal of a pituitary gland tumor. Surgery was successful and he is home recovering very well. Tumor was benigh and no damage to pituitary gland.

Please keep these two in your prayers.

### **FSAAC DIRECTORY UPDATE!!**

<u>JAY WELLS</u> is updating the Club's directory. If you have anything from the last five years you would like added to the directory please give the information to Jay.

# <u>FSAAC NEWS – SOME OF THE GLUE THAT HOLDS US TOGETHER</u> By CARolyn

For those of us who have previously written the FSAAC News year after year, we know what it is to keep plugging away, dropping newsletters into the mail box, and wondering if there is anybody out there reading them. The life of a News person can be a lonely one; everyone is busy so you hardly ever hear back – often you hope someone will send you a note, a joke, a clipping, anything to fill in the spaces – then you dig through whatever resources you can find to finish out this month's issue so it won't be a blank page.

Hard to believe, but this kind of work can be fun and enjoyable – and challenging, and I guess it just takes a certain kind of person to do it. Thank goodness Kitty Hug is one of those people – we have grown to depend on her to get FSAAC News to us on time and in great form. The past year's paper has been especially well-done, so, Kitty, we all want to thank you for that and for signing on to continue in 2016. We REALLY appreciate your cheerful spirit and willingness to serve.

As for us, club, we need to be mindful of forwarding to Kitty any info we come across which might be of interest. Be sure to put this on your "to do" list this year. Hey, don't worry about sending her "too much" – she can always save some back for later.

So, once again, THANK YOU KITTY HUG!! We all appreciate you! CARolyn



CARolyn made me print the above!!